



17th March 2021

## Dear Parents/Carers

I have been increasingly concerned since full school return with the number of parents who drive up to the gates on St Mary's Road to drop their child off without getting out of their cars. This is becoming dangerous for parents and children waiting for their staggered starts and finishes.

All parents have access to parking permits in the adjacent car park so that our school community remains safe, if you do not have one please contact the office. I would much rather the children were a little late than be involved in an accident or near miss.

Thank you for your support.

REtyre

Mrs R Ayres Headteacher

Headteacher: Mrs R Ayres

St. Mary's C of E Primary School, Station Road, Hinckley, Leicestershire LE10 1AW Tel: (01455) 637477 office@stmarys.leics.sch.uk







